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On behalf of the Grand Council of the Crees I would like 
to offer a few brief comments on item 4 of the agenda: 
Standard-setting. 
Dr. Daes made particular note in her opening statement 
to the importance of the recognition ana confirmation 
that the right of self-determination belongs to, and 
applies to indigenous peoples. I would like to direct 
your attention to document E/CN.4/Sub.2/HC.4/1995/3 a 
comprehensive note which was prepared by Dr. Daes for 
the previous session of this working group to discuss 
this question. The analysis offered in that document is 
very valuable and well-reasoned, and I commend it to 
everyone here, indigenous peoples and governments alike. 

We indigenous peoples hear time and time again that 
governments refuse to recognize our right of self-
determination because they fear that it would give rise 
to the justification in international law to a right of 
secession and independence for indigenous peoples in 
sovereign States. 
I have yet to find an international jurist who supports 
this conclusion or realiy Delieves it to be true. we 
all know that there are many existing provisions and 
conditions in international law that prevent the abuse 
of the right of seif—determination, ana in particular 
which limit the use of this right to dismember States 
that respect the right of seif—determination af peoples. 
Nevertheless, this objection is raised over and over 
again by certain States without a convincing 
explanation, or any meaningful response to the arguments 
set out in the important note by Chairman/Rapporteur of 
the working group. 



I bei ieve that the objection based on rear or secession 
is a ruse, an argument intended to conceal the real 
basis of governments v objections to our right of self-
determination. 
Hrticlo i of both international covenants states that by 
virtue of the right of seif—determination, peoples have 
the right to own ana benefit from their own natural 
resourses. It also states that peoples may not be 
denied their own means of subsistence. 
I am convinced that the real basis of the objection to 
the right of self—determination is the refusal by 
certain States to recognize our legitimate and 
internationally sanctioned right as peoples to own and 
enjoy our own resources; to benefit from our own 
resources, and to continue to practice without 
interference our own means of subsistence. This I 
submit is the political basis for the refusal of these 
States to recognize this right. 

I would also point out that the States which object to 
the recognition of our right of self-determination, do 
so on the basis that the recognition of our status as 
"peoples" will lead to the recognition of the rights 
they refuse to recognize. 
To deny status, in order to deny the rights which flow 
•ihat that status is a prohibited form of descrimination 
under international law. And such practice must be 
condemned as discrimination based on race. In this 
instance this argument is being put forward openly by 
States in the United Nations. - That this should be 
permitted here is shameful!. 
Finally, allow me to comment on the question of a 
definition of "indigenous peoples". I endorse the 
analysis given by Dr. Daes in her opening statement: 
that a defintion is neither desirable, useful!, or 
necessary. 

The principle pur forward in the Declaration on the 
Rights of Indigenous Peoples is that each people must 
define its own membership, just as each sovereign State 
has the right to determine its own citizenship. 
when the Grand Council of the Crees signed its treatiy 
with Canada in 1975, the Government of Canada accepted 
the principle of aeif-defintion of our membership. we 
took the position that once a person was "Cree:' they 
would always be Cree; if they were not Cree, they would 
never become Cree. I certainly nope and expect that 
Canada wiii continue to endorse the principle of self-
definition in its international law policy. 



No State has the moral or legal authority to define our 
membership or to set arbitrary definitions that will 
limit the application of international law to indigenous 
peoples. Some States seek to agree on a defintion which 
will clearly exclude the application of international 
law to peoples within their claimed jurisdictions. 
Others would like to insist on the most comprehensive 
and universal application of the Declaration in order to 
discourage support for the Declaration from States which 
do not want it to apply to them. These strategies are 
transparent ana obvious. We should move on now to more 
substantive issues. Thank you. 


